
School Newsletter 

Week commencing  

4th December 2023 

It has been a busy week, where we have celebrated outside of 

school achievements, started to cast the nativity and welcomed in 

the month of December with the Christmas tree being delivered!!! 

Things are starting to feel very festive! A big thank you goes to 

FOKs for our Christmas tree, which the children love to enjoy; 

decorated by Year 6 each year. We have also participated in a non-

school uniform day to support tombola donations, ready for the Christmas Fair in 

the last week of school. Thank you to everyone who donated. Year 5 and 6 look 

forward to their Bowles residential on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday next 

week, where we know they will have a wonderful time! We also look forward to our 

Big Question afternoon, when the school council will meet to 

discuss all things school-related. With only two weeks to go, 

and a very busy line-up, it really does feel like the countdown 

to Christmas has started! Have a restful weekend.  

Mrs Sanchez Daviu and Hattie  

Monday 4th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

No Clubs  

Bowles Residential - Year 5/6 

Tuesday 5th 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Drawing Club KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm                                  

Film Club KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm                                          

Bowles Residential - Year 5/6 

Wednesday 6th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Film Club KS1 – 3.15-4.15pm                                                       
Return from Bowles Residential - Year 5/6                                      

Thursday 7th 

Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Swimming Lessons - this will not resume until the 
new year due to pool work needed.                                
Art Club KS1 - 3.15-4.15pm                                                         
Football Club KS2 EMC academy 3.15-4.15pm  

Friday 8th 
Wrap Around Care (pre-booked only) 
7.30am – 8.45am & 3.15 – 6.00pm  

Crusaders KS2 – 3.15-4.15pm  

 

What’s on this week    
4/12/2023 - 8/12/2023 

Gentle reminder: Payment for Wrap Around 

Care should be made in advance or on the 

day of provision. Thank you. 



A polite request to parents and 

carers 

As you know, working together is vitally 
important for the wellbeing of our 

children and we value the opportunity to 
discuss and resolve any issues with you 

that arise during your child’s school life. 

However, if you do need to spend more 
than a minute or two having a word with 
a teacher at pick up, can we ask that 

you make an appointment for this 
through the office. Either by email or 

seeing the office team. 

This would give you the best 
opportunity to have a chat with teachers 

rather than catching them at the end of 
the day when they are seeing their 

class out. 

We also politely ask that you refrain 

from coming back onto the premises, 

after children have gone, to catch them 

for a quick word; this is when they need 

the time to mark books, prep and attend 

staff meetings. Please arrange an 

appointment to give you the best 

opportunity to discuss matters with our 

teachers.  

No nail polish at Kingswood 

The wearing of nail varnish  / nail 

polish is not allowed in school and 

we ask that everyone supports 

this by making sure the children 

come to school without any on. 

Many thanks. 

If you need any wellbeing advice, guidance or support, please 

email wellbeing@aspire-kent.org.uk 

Website - www.kingswoodkentsch.co.uk                                                                         

School Telephone  - 01622 842674                                                        

Email - office@kingswoodkentsch.co.uk 

The School Christmas Postbox 

– the school postbox is in the 

entrance area. If you have cards 

to post to other children or staff in 

the school please post them as 

you come into school in the 

morning. Year 6 will be the post 

delivery team! Please add the 

name and class to the envelope.  

Facebook Group – we have has 

set up a Facebook group for the 

school to keep everyone up to 

date with any information. Please 

do join. This is the link to join: 

https://www.facebook.com/

profile.php?id=61553692398004 

*** Swimming *** 
Unfortunately this has had to be cancelled until the new year as work is 

needed and the pool is not available for us to use.                                       

Information to follow in Term 3. 

 

 

 

Letters – The following 

letters have been emailed 

home this week:  Executive 

Head weekly letter.  

Flyers – The following flyers have been 

emailed home this week: Road Closure. MGGS Taster 

Dates. 

Reminder 

Two full school weeks until the holidays and it’s 

busy, busy, busy here at Kingswood! 

Please ensure your children are in school in 

time in the mornings so that they can enjoy all 

the festive activities taking place. 

The school gate opens at 8.30am and all children                                 

should be in their class by 8.45am. 

Bowles Residential 

Monday 4th to Wednesday 6th December 

Some of the older children in Year 5 & 6 are going away Bowles 

Rocks in Tunbridge Wells for a residential course. Bowles is an 

educational charity helping young people to develop and learn.       

We all wish them well on their trip!  

Vacancy 
Cleaner position at Leeds and Broomfield - a lovely friendly school! 

https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/SearchResults.aspx?

Keyword=Leeds%20and%20Broomfield 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61553692398004
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61553692398004






We’re all looking forward to the School Nativity on 13th December! 

A wonderful donation to FOKS! 

Thank you SO much to Isla Doust’s grandmother, Marion, for a fabulous 

donation of £150 given to FOKS for school equipment. 

Very much appreciated by everyone. 


